
 

 

Term 4 week 8 
 

 
 
Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 
We have much to be thankful for as we finish up a year that 
will certainly be recorded in the history books. These past few 
weeks have been packed with lots of great activity. The 
children are certainly having a great time as they spend their 
last days in this years’ classes. 
We have classes established for next year and this 
information will be released with reports next Wednesday 
following our Celebration service. 
 
What’s been happening… 
 
Monday worship 
 
We were treated to 2 of our senior leaders this past week 
sharing about courage. 
Cyndi Manson and Stella Redding both encouraged the 
children to have courage as God is always there. 
Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid; do not be 
discouraged, for the Lord your God will be with you wherever 
you go. Jos 1:9 
You, Lord, keep my lamp burning; my God turns my darkness 
into light. Ps 18:28 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

key dates 
 

eoy event y2 (tent day) 
    Monday 7th December 

 
 
Celebration Service 
Wed 9th December: 1.30 – 2.30pm 
Events Centre 
 
 
Last day of school 
Friday 11th December 12pm  
Buses depart 12.30pm 
 
 
term 1 2021 – start date 
Wednesday 3rd February 2021 
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To be a Christian learning  
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Jump Jam  
After coming first at the regional competition in the Year 5-8 Freshman 
section our Jump Jam went on to come second in the North Island 
National competition for Year 5-8 - a wonderful effort by the whole team.  

 
 
From Star Jam 

 
“Your school raised the most money per 
student for StarJam this year. We are so 
grateful for your support, as the money that was 
raised is going to help us expand and grow 
StarJam further around the country.  
You have won an UE MEGABOOM 3 and a 
gaming headset for the school.” 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Year 6 Graduation  

 
Each year at this time we sadly farewell our Year 6 friends as they prepare to move on to Junior 
Secondary. It was a wonderful time for students to reflect on highlights of their Primary years and 
receive their certificates from Mr Edmeades. Well done to all our Year 6 students, all the teachers 
are very proud of you and look forward to hearing how you continue to grow in all that God has for 
you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Year 6 Disco 
 
Following their graduation our Year 6 
students had their 70’s disco 
evening.  
 
Thank you to all who supported this 
fun event. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                Our wonderful Year 6 Te Maunga team. 
 
 
Orange Day 
 
Six of our year 5 students have been involved in 
Traffic safety awareness.  
 
They did a great job representing BC Primary at 
Orange day this past week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Athletics day 3 & 4 
 
A huge thank you to Mrs Jane Wilson-Fouracre and the Sports office team for all the planning and 
running of the athletics meet which happened before the rain on Monday. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Annual Year 0-2 Duathlon/Triathlon 
 
This fun community event was held yesterday and as usual was well attended by many of you - 
thank you for helping make this event a special memory for your child. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
ESOL  
 
Mrs Jenny Hodgkinson has been our Primary ESOL teacher for the 
past 2 years and has made a wonderful difference in the lives of 
many students. Jenny has kindly given the Primary a special cup for 
the student who over the course of the year has worked hard, 
diligently and conscientiously in improving their English. 
The first student to receive this award is Harekam Boparai - well 
done! 
Thank you Mrs Hodgkinson for all your wonderful work and Ms 
Demi Thorne who has assisted and is also moving on. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
2020 Arotahi  
 
The Bethlehem College annual magazine has been produced and each Primary family will receive 
a copy. The eldest child in the Primary will be given the family copy on Friday 11 December. 
 
 
 
Year 6 Treehouse project  
 
The year 6 students having been busy making treehouses as part of our Survival unit this week. It 
has been fun to see the creative designs that they have come up with and the resources they have 
found to bring these ideas to life.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Other news… 
 
 

Online Support Programmes 
 
In our Primary we access a number of programmes to support learning. 
Mathletics has been used for a few years now to support our Maths programme. As part of our 
ongoing review process we have been looking at the effectiveness of Mathletics and also some 
other options as we want to ensure we have both the best support for maths learning and the most 
cost effective programme for families. 
 

We have decided to continue the process of review through 2021 looking at a variety of other very 
good programmes that support learning. This means we will not continue with Mathletics for 2021, 
however if you would like to continue over the holiday break with ‘Mathletics’ – you are free to sign 
up yourself as a family.   
 

There are also many activities on the following sites that you may enjoy using over the holiday 
break. 
 

Link: Maths at home (Maths at our House)  from the TKI (NZ) site. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Early in Term 1 2021, we will provide a list of options for you at home to be able to access in order 
to support your child’s learning more, which relate to their specific learning. 
We appreciate your support as we consider wisely this vital part of your child’s learning pathway. 
 
 
 
 

https://nzmaths.co.nz/maths-our-house


 

 

Three BC primary students sat their Trinity College 
London exams earlier this 
term.   
 
Lydia Ball passed Grade 2 
with Distinction.  
 
Jasmine Smart and 
Orlando Lietze passed Grade 1 with Distinction.   
 
 
 
 

 
Coming up… 

 
 
Wednesday 9th December  
Primary Celebration Service 1:30 pm in Events Centre. All 
parents/caregivers are encouraged to join us in our celebrations. 
 
End of year reports home. 
 
 

Important dates for 2021 
 

Uniform Shop 
Second hand re-sale, please drop off freshly laundered uniform for re-sale to 
the uniform shop before 21 December 2020. The Uniform shop closes 22 
December 2020 re opening Tuesday 12 January 2021. Opening times during 
the school holidays please use the link below: 

https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/BethlehemCollegeUniformShop@bethlehemcollege.onmicrosoft.com/bookings/  

 
 

 

Wednesday 3 February 2021 - School resumes for the new 

year. 
 

Thursday 11 February 2021 - Back to school community 

picnic and meet the teacher information evening. 

 

 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for the wonderful support you have provided 
over the course of the year, it is much appreciated by all the staff. 
My prayer for each family is that the beauty of the reason for Christmas - Jesus -  will be the 
highlight and that you will all have a safe relaxing time of making special memories together. 
 
Ngā mihi maioha 
Karen 

https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/BethlehemCollegeUniformShop@bethlehemcollege.onmicrosoft.com/bookings/


 

 

Stationery Orders for 2021 
 

We have teamed up with OfficeMax to help you get school ready! 
Your child’s class list is available now at www.myschool.co.nz. You can get your order now and 
pay in 6 weekly instalments with Laybuy.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.myschool.co.nz/


 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


